
 

 

Minutes for the December 10, 2012 meeting of Catharine Township Board of 

Supervisors 

 
The board of supervisors for Catharine Township met on Monday, December 10, 2012, at the 

Catharine Township Building with Ralph F Rispoli, David Bigelow, Marc Daniel Isenberg, and 

secretary present. 

 

Visitors – Dale Cole 

 

Mike Fay said he called U S Municipal about a bill they charged us for labor.  U S Municipal 

said they would drop the bill by $1200.00 less for labor. 

 

A motion was made to except the minutes as written by David Bigelow, seconded by Marc 

Daniel Isenberg.  Unanimous 

 

A motion was made that the financial report be approved as written by Ralph F Rispoli, 

seconded by Marc Daniel Isenberg.  Unanimous 

 

Morris Township called to see if we would be interested in plowing for their township.  Mike 

Fay said he went to their meeting to see if we would be able to help them out.  They have school 

buses and one milk truck.  The problem is we could not be plowing in our township and plowing 

for them at the same time.  Mike Fay said he feels there will be a problem and said he would give 

Morris Township a list of some people that may plow for them. 

 

Ralph F Rispoli needed to sign the 4 copies of the Joint Cooperation Agreement. 

 

HH Bond – Would like to talk to Allen Gibboney’s wife to see about getting the paper work 

started to cash this bond in. 

 

Eleanor Harclerode said she talked to Dave Imler about Sam’s Club.  He said he is almost 

finished and he will go and close out the Sam’s Club Card. 

 

Mike Fay is going down to the Farm Show this year.  While Mike is down in Harrisburg, he is to 

go to the Government Surplus Store to see if they have any file cabinets that lock.  If Mike finds 

any filing cabinets he is to purchase two four draws cabinets.  A motion was made to approve 

Mike to purchase the file cabinets, seconded by Marc Daniel Isenberg.  Unanimous 

 

Dale Cole stopped to see about the drain up at the Church of God.  The Fire Company was going 

to flush the pipe out.  The Borough said the pipe is cleared.  The pipe is down the bank a piece, 

and neighbors put the grass clippings down over the bank.  Dale Cole said maybe they could 

break off the top of the pipe and leave the bottom alone. 

 

Marc Daniel Isenberg will appoint the secretary as solely responsible for the earned income tax 

files, seconded by David Bigelow.  Unanimous 

 

 

 



 

 

Roadmaster Reports: 

 

1. Pump, Hose, Bill for the Brine Tank 

2. Bear Crossing Road - $70,000.00 Estimate 

3. Mini Excavator – Taking Stumps out 

4. Bear Crossing Road - Hump needs checked out 

5. Bill for Ralph F Rispoli Truck 

6. Shoulders on Home Street 

7. Fox Hollow Run – PennDot said the pipe is ours 

8. Mt Etna Road a pipe needs replaced 

9. Pole Cat Hollow pipe needs replaced 

10. Form for PennDot Winter Services Report 

11. Rodney Lane – Return Keys and Thank him for his service 

 

U S Census Bureau – No boundary Changes 

 

The Budget for 2013 was approved by Ralph F Rispoli, seconded by Marc Daniel Isenberg.  

Unanimous 

 

Supervisors went over the report that Dave Imler sent to them.  Dave Imler wants to know what 

he should do with some of the residents that never did a tax return. 

 

A motion was made by Ralph F Rispoli to pay bills, seconded by Marc Daniel Isenberg.  

 

David Bigelow made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Marc Daniel Isenberg. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Eleanor K Harclerode, Secretary/Treasurer 


